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Project update – Overtaking lane Site 6 on Bells Line of Road, 
Bilpin 

The NSW Government is funding this work to improve road safety and traffic 
efficiency on Bells Line of Road between Lithgow and Kurrajong Heights. 

Roads and Maritime is building a 700 metre eastbound overtaking lane at Site 6 on Bells Line of Road, 

approximately 100 metres west of Mount Tootie Road and east of Horsfield Road. The benefits include 

improving traffic flow, reducing traffic delays and improving road safety for all road users.  

 

Bonded asbestos has been identified on site while work was being carried out.  Whilst there is no risk to 

the public, we have implemented our asbestos management plan and have arranged for its removal. We 

will ensure that this find and any future asbestos are managed to strict Environmental Protection 

Authority requirements.  

We will keep you informed as the project progresses. 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our delivery partner, DM Roads, on 1800 332 660 or 
enquiries_nsw@dmroads.com.  

For more information on our projects, please visit rms.nsw.gov.au. 

 

 


